
Community Council Meeting 2021-2022 
May 9, 2022 

7:00-8:00 am via Zoom 
Welcome  
 
Meeting Dates - 2nd Monday of every month - 7:00-8:00 am 
 
2021-2022 Council Members  

Perry Ridge perry.ridge@byu.edu  Parent  
Amber Maio amberm@provo.edu 801-374-4870 School Employee  
Kim Hawkins kimha@provo.edu 801-374-4870 Principal / Director  
Gaylene Fale little_lillies@hotmail.com  Parent (Chair)  
Doug Gardner DGardner@uvu.edu   Parent  
Jandi Shorts jandishorts@gmail.com  Parent  
Sarah Memmott sarahdutson@gmail.com   Parent (Co-chair)  
Cameron Waqa Cameronchild@hotmail.com  Parent  

Not in Attendance:  Amber Maio, Cameron Waqa 
 
All Day Kindergarten  
Discussion about the possibility of All-Day Kindergarten next year.  Currently 40 parents are interested in an 
All-Day class for their students.  Data shows that an All-Day class is needed based on Acadience reading scores.   
 
Benefits are that students could have a more enriched learning experience in All Day Kindergarten. Students 
could show more growth academically and be on target to enter 1st grade. 
 
Concerns about the students being too young to be in class all day were mentioned.  However, having an All-Day 
class will allow the parents to choose what is best for their child. This also allows flexibility for parents.   
 
Funding for the All-Day class could come from a school budget or a possible grant from the state.  
 
2022-2023 Trustland Plan  
Waiting on School Board Approval 
Possible approval at tomorrow’s School Board Meeting 
 
Council for 2022-2023  
Returning Members  
Doug Gardner - 2nd year next year 
Sarah Memmott - 2nd year next year 
Cameron Waqa - 2nd year next year 
Jandi Shorts - 2nd year next year  
Jandi should be on the Open Seat list.  She remembered that she started her term with Perry and Gaylene 
 
Open Seats 
Perry Ridge – Started new term in 2020-2021 
Gaylene Fale - Started new term in 2020-2021 
Amber Maio - Started new term in 2020-2021 
Move Jandi to the the Open Seat list for the 2022-2023 school year.  



A few years ago the council fixed the Open Seats so that there would be an equal number staying and leaving the 
council.  
 
Council Chair & Vice Chair 
Perry nominated Doug as Council Chair for next year.  Gaylene seconded the nomination.  All were in favor of 
the nomination. 
Vice-Chair will be chosen in the fall. 
 
Meeting Preference  
In-Person vs. Zoom Meeting?   
Time Frame? 
Next year’s meeting will remain the same, the second Monday of each month at 7:00am via Zoom. 
 
Election Timeline for the Fall 
Council must be established by October 1st  
Notice will go out right after Labor Day about the 3 open seats.  The form will be shared with parents and will 
run 10 days.  The council will be established and vice-chair chosen before the October 1st deadline. 
 
Other? 
Teachers for next year 
Kinder – Leber and Hardman 
Hawkins will move to 2nd Grade 
1st Grade – no changes 
2nd Grade – Mickelson, Taylor, Hawkins  *Could be an additional teacher in 2nd Grade depending on the funding 
for All-Day Kindergarten 
3rd Grade – Maio, Bonnett, 2 BYU Interns 
4th Grade – no changes 
5th Grade – Fuller is retiring 
6th Grade – no changes 
Fine Arts – no changes 
SpEd - Gibbs and Storey leaving  


